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Mosman High School 
Works notification 17 May 2023 

 
Tower crane removal 
 
On Saturday 20 May 2023, starting at 4 am the tower crane in the works zone at Mosman High 
School will be dismantled and removed from the work zone. The out of hours work is required as 
an oversized truck is required to remove the crane and vehicles of this size are not permitted to 
travel on NSW roads after 7 am. 
 
This work will continue until 3.30 pm on Saturday and resume on Sunday from 7.30 am until 3.30 
pm. 
 
A temporary work zone will be set up on Belmont Avenue to house the vehicle and sections of the 
crane during its removal. 
 
The work zone will be located on the westbound lane adjacent to Mosman High School. During 
these works, Belmont Avenue will remain open to vehicles traveling east toward Military Road.  
 
Please see the map overleaf showing the location of the temporary work zone and the traffic 
changes to Belmont Road. 
 
Mosman Council has approved this temporary closure of Belmont Road and a traffic management 
plan to ensure pedestrian and motorist safety during the removal of the crane. Road users are 
advised to follow the directions of traffic controllers and to expect some delays in accessing Military 
Road when parts of the crane are loaded into the temporary work zone. 
 
This work is taking place on the weekend to minimise disruption to the school community. If the 
weather conditions this weekend do not allow for its safe removal or other delays are experienced, 
this work may take place on Saturday 27 and Sunday 28 May 2023. 
 
School Infrastructure NSW apologises for any inconvenience the removal of the crane may cause 
and thanks neighbours for their patience during these important works. 
 
If residents have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact School Infrastructure 
NSW on 1300 482 651 or email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 
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